
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JUNE  

NEWSLETTER 2018   

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I was interested to read recently that when you see geese flying along in V formation,           
scientists have discovered why they fly that way:   

As each bird flaps its wings, it creates uplift for the bird immediately following. By flying in  
V formation the whole flock adds at least 71% greater flying range than if each bird flew on its 
own.  

 

This is a great analogy for life at Rye Community Primary school and in general. We know 
that we are more effective and productive if we help each other. Sometimes we might be the 
goose that needs the uplift of the other geese. Sometimes we might be the goose who is able to 
support the others. This fits in with our growth mindset that we are always learning, always 
striving to know more, do more, see more. We would like to thank you as part of our school 
community for being with us on the journey and being part of our V formation helping us to 
fly and to be the best that we can be!  

 

As you will see above, Mrs Doel is starting her new venture and we wish her every success.   
Mr Blakelock is officially joining our Primary Community and we have also welcomed Ria 
Cruttenden two days per week to join our office team.  

It has been quite a year of changes and we thank you for your support in making new staff 
feel welcome and for thanking staff over the past year, who have now moved on,  for their  
dedication and positive impact in your childõs life.  

Kelly Martin                                                                                                                             

Acting Headteacher  

Lost Property 

We have had to re-locate our Lost 
Property Bin.  In future it will be at the 
bottom of the stairs and can be      
accessed via the front  entrance. 

Please ensure you sign in 
at Reception before         
entering the main school 
building. 

Staff Car Park 

There are an increasing number of parents 
parking in the staff car park to drop off or 
pick up their children. This is causing huge 
problems as staff cannot park to come in to 
work! Staff are also concerned that there will 
be an accident as some parents and children 
are walking through the staff car park instead 
of on the path. 

Message from Lynda Doel, Executive Headteacher. 

Following the announcement last week that Mr Blakelock will be Executive Headteacher across the Primary 
School and the College from September, a wonderful opportunity has arisen whereby he can take on that 
role immediately. This means that he can really get to know all of the staff and children and can begin   
working with the Senior Leadership Team on strategic actions before the end of the academic year. I will be 
moving to my new school tomorrow and was able to say goodbye and thank you to all the children in      
assembly this morning. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support during my time 
at the school and I move on knowing that the school is in a very safe pair of hands. You have wonderful 
children and I wish you all best for the future.  
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If your child is absent from school please donôt 
be concerned if you receive a phone call from 
your childôs teacher. They are always concerned 
if a child is absent from school and the impact 
this can have on them when they return. 

 This phone call gives you the opportunity to talk 
to your childôs teacher and discuss any learning 

they may have missed. 

Attendance at Rye Community Primary is a real concern and last 
year stood at only 94.4%. To remain a ôGoodô school, as recognised 
by Ofsted, then we must be achieving the national average. You 
know we are a good school, letôs not let our children down by     

allowing attendance to be a judgement against us.    

Children with high attendance will build good friendships, keep up 
with work, have a better understanding of their lessons and are  
going to achieve. This is exactly what we want for your child and all 

of our children at Rye Primary. 

Together we can do this 

 

 

Term Time Holidays 

Last year 1196 sessions were missed from school due to 

holidays being taken in term time.  

This year we will be unable to authorise any term time          
holidays. Leave may only be authorised in exceptional          
circumstances and a meeting with Ms Howard.  

Leave taken without permission is an unauthorised absence and 
will be referred to the Local Authority and may be subject to a 

Penalty Notice Fine. 

 

Our Target for 2017-2018 

This year our target for attendance is 96% or higher, to attain this we really 
need to focus on unauthorised absence. These are occasions the school 
does not consider the absence to be reasonable, such as taking holidays 
which have not been agreed, arriving at school too late to get a mark,    

parents keeping children off school unnecessarily, truancy before the school 
day and any absence which can not be acceptably explained. 

Punctuality is still a concern and we will be contacting parents of all children 

not  arriving at school on time. 

Medical Appointments 

Last year 390 sessions were missed from school due to 
medical appointments including dental and opticians    

appointments. Please ensure every effort is taken to make 
all non-urgent appointments outside of school hours.  

 

Rewards 

We have lots of exciting plans for rewards and 
incentives for parents, children and classes. 

We are looking forward to sharing these with you 
very soon! 

Watch this space!.............. 
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After a couple of tricky terms with more than our fair share 
of illness, we are now looking forward to the summer and 

seeing the back of all the nasty bugs. 

Attendance at the end of Term 4 stood at 95% and is       
currently below our target , we are expecting to see this 
increase as the term progresses and have included a few 

reminders in this newsletter to hopefully help this happen. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Class Percentages  

4th September until 30th March  

Minnows  96.5% 

Sardines  94.2% 

Clownfish 96.9% 

Seahorses  96.1% 

Sea Turtles  95.9% 

Lobsters  95.3% 

Cuttlefish 95.3% 

Barracudas  95.8% 

Stingrays 94.4% 

Killer Whales  96.4% 

Marlin 93.8% 

Jellyfish 94.3% 

Dolphins 93.4% 

Sharks  93.3% 

Whole school attendance stands at 95% 
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Medical Appointments 

Thank you to all our parents arranging medical            
appointments outside of school time. 

So far this  year 167 sessions, the equivalent of 83.5 days 
have been missed from school due to medical             
appointments; including dental and opticians                 

appointments, this is an improvement on the same period 
last year when 274 sessions (137 Days) were missed. 
Please ensure every effort is taken to make all non-urgent 

appointments outside of school hours.  

 

Punctuality 

Thank you to all our children arriving at school on time. Children 
do need to be in school between 8:30 and 9:45 am, children 
arriving after this time will be marked as late. If you are strug-
gling to get to school on time in the morning then please speak 
to your child's class teacher  or the school office, they will be 
able to give you advice on strategies that may help you in the 
morning. 

 

 Term Time Holidays 

So far this year 446 sessions the equivalent of 223 
days have been missed due to holidays being taken 
during term time. Please ensure when arranging holi-
day that it is taken during the school holidays. Holi-
days taken during term time will be unauthorised and 
may be subject to a fixed penalty fine and possible 

legal proceedings. 
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Our Target for 2017-2018 

This year our target for attendance is 96% or higher, to attain this we really 
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does not consider the absence to be reasonable, such as taking holidays 
which have not been agreed, arriving at school too late to get a mark,    

parents keeping children off school unnecessarily, truancy before the school 
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At the end of last term attendance at Rye Primary stood at 95.2% 
although we are still trying to reach our target of 96% this is an 
improvement on the same period last year when attendance stood 

at 94.4%.                                                                                              
As we start to near the end of this academic year we will be      
notifying all parents of their childôs attendance, please see the 

attendance ladder below to see how your child compares. 

Class Percentages  

4th September until 25th May 2018  

Minnows  96.2% 

Sardines  94.7% 

Clownfish 97.1% 

Seahorses  96.1% 

Sea Turtles  96.0% 

Lobsters  95.3% 

Cuttlefish 94.8% 

Barracudas  96.2% 

Stingrays 94.4% 

Killer Whales  96.3% 

Marlin 94.3% 

Jellyfish 94.4% 

Dolphins 93.8% 

Sharks  93.7% 

Whole school attendance stands at 95.2% 
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Health and Wellbeing 
 

Illness is the main reason for absence at Rye       
Primary. Along with good hygiene, a healthy lifestyle 

will help your family stay fit and well. 
Here are five simple ways to help your family to lead 

a healthier lifestyle. 

Get active each day 
Regular physical activity is important for the healthy 
growth, development and well-being of children and 

young people. 

Drink Water 
Water is the best way to quench your thirst and it 
doesnôt come with the added sugar found in fruit  
juices, soft drinks and other sweetened drinks. 

Eat more fruit and vegetables                               
Eating fruit and vegetables every day helps children 
grow and develop, boosts their vitality and can       
reduce the risk of many chronic diseases. 

 Switch off the screen and get active                    
Sedentary or óstillô time spent watching TV, surfing 
online or playing computer games is linked to chil-
dren becoming overweight or obese. Children and 
young people should spend no more than two hours 
a day on ósmall screenô entertainment. Break up long    
periods of use as often as possible. Plan a range of 
active indoor and outdoor games or activities for your 
children as alternatives to watching TV or playing on 

the computer. 

 Eat fewer snacks and select healthier alternatives   
Healthy snacks help children and young people meet 
their daily nutritional needs. Snacks based on fruit 
and vegetables, reduced fat dairy products and 
whole grains are the healthiest choices. Avoid 

snacks that are high in sugar or saturated fats ï such 
as chips, cakes and chocolate ï which can cause 

children to put on excess weight. 

You can find more information at www.nhs.uk/

 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.clipartpanda.com%2Fcartoon-eyes-McLkpEkca.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartpanda.com%2Fcategories%2Fcartoon-eyes&docid=MLlz88_wjgIDuM&tbnid=_34XN3X9LniyzM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiWv5LZwZ_WAhUHIMAKHW
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.clipartpanda.com%2Fcartoon-eyes-McLkpEkca.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartpanda.com%2Fcategories%2Fcartoon-eyes&docid=MLlz88_wjgIDuM&tbnid=_34XN3X9LniyzM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiWv5LZwZ_WAhUHIMAKHW
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/parents-carers/5-ways-to-a-healthy-lifestyle/get-active-each-day.aspx
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/parents-carers/5-ways-to-a-healthy-lifestyle/get-active-each-day.aspx
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/parents-carers/5-ways-to-a-healthy-lifestyle/eat-more-fruit-and-vegies.aspx
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/parents-carers/5-ways-to-a-healthy-lifestyle/turn-off-the-tv-or-computer-and-get-active.aspx
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/parents-carers/5-ways-to-a-healthy-lifestyle/eat-fewer-snacks-and-select-healthier-alternatives.aspx
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Pugwash News 
bŀǘǳǊŜ !ǊŜŀ 
 
The Nursery have been very fortunate to receive 
another physical activity grant.  This is enabling 
them to develop their natural areas in the outdoor 
space and they have started to plant lots of seeds 
including flowers, lettuces, cucumbers and kale.  
 
The children used the garden tools to plant the 
seeds and have been watering them and observing 
the change as they grow. They have also got a bug 
house that they are hoping lots of creepy crawlies 
will be attracted to so they can learn more about 
insects as well! 

bŜǿ ¢ŜŀƳ aŜƳōŜǊ 
 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǝŎŜŘ 
ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƴƻǿ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊ 
ƻŦ ǎǘŀũ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴǳǊǎŜǊȅΣ ƘŜǊ 
ƴŀƳŜ ƛǎ [Ŝƴŀ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴΣ Řƻ ǎŀȅ ƘŜƭƭƻ 
ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  [Ŝƴŀ 
Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ƳƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀ ŀƴŘ 
Ƙŀǎ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ 
ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƴǳǊǎŜǊƛŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ 
ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜǊ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǘŜŀƳΦ 

Parentôs Evening 
Pugwash will holding a parentôs 
evening for the school leavers 
within the nursery on Monday 9th 
July from 3.15-5.30.  Please could 
parents make an appointment with 
their child's key person.  

Nursery Leavers Party 
We would like to invite all school leaver 
children to a party to celebrate their time 
that they have had at Pugwash. This will 
be held on Thursday 19th July at 1pm.  


